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DRAFT MINUTES
These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference of the Borough Council of North Plainfield NJ on Tuesday, 28 May 2013.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Tuesday, May 28, 2013 at 7:35 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Lawrence La Ronde 

Everett Merrill 

Keiona R. Miller 
Frank Righetti






Douglas M. Singleterry, Council President


Also Present:  

David E. Hollod, Business Administrator 

Patricia Melia, Esq., Associate Borough Attorney 

Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk 


ABSENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes (excused)





Frank “Skip” Stabile (excused)

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Council President Singleterry. 

Council President Singleterry requested a moment of silence for the men and women serving in our Armed Forces.


The Council President read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 10, 2012.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 11, 2012, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of December 13, 2012 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."

PUBLIC COMMENT:  
Frank N. D’Amore Sr., 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, recalled comments from the May 13 meeting by Mr. Rodino, specifically that most of the complaints he submits do not require action.  Stating that he always requests a response to the memos he submits, the speaker advised he only receives such when he files an OPRA request.   
NEW BUSINESS:

1.
Project Graduation Presentation – D.M.S.  Hildy Jackson, co-chair of Project Graduation at North Plainfield High School, was present.  Ms. Jackson, explaining the costs necessary to ensure that all seniors may attend for free, noted that it will take $4,000.00 alone to secure the Sonny Werblin Center at Rutgers as the venue.  Reporting that volunteers have been secured and that Snapple made a donation, she advised that food will be provided in the evening and a continental breakfast will be served.  

Explaining that they hope to raise $3,000.00 between now and the event, she inquired after a donation of any sort from the Council.  Responding to the Council President, Mr. Hollod explained that there is no way to budget for this now.  Advising that parents had cooked and donated food in years past, Ms. Jackson stated they plan to look to Leon’s Catering for a deal.  Ms. Miller encouraged Ms. Jackson to approach the Municipal Alliance Committee and Youth Services Commission.  Mr. La Ronde suggested they attend the Street Fair and advised of the upcoming soccer game against the Police Department on June 14 which will raise money for the event.  Mr. Hollod offered a donation of the remaining supply of bottled water received from Somerset County shortly after superstorm Sandy and suggested an approach to Costco next year for a donation.  
2.
Memorial Library Strategic Plan – D.M.S. – Somerset County Library System Assistant Director Keith McCoy and Branch Director Lauren Ryan were present.  Ms. Ryan thanked the Council for their support and the Department of Public Works for their efforts with the renovation of the children’s room.  Mr. McCoy thanked the Council for their support and the upkeep of the library.  Noting that the County had increased their portion of tax monies, he reported that the Borough would receive an increase in maintenance monies.  The Strategic Plan which was distributed would explain where the libraries are headed over the next five years, he explained.  


Mr. La Ronde praised Ms. Ryan’s work at the library, most notably the children’s section.  Thanking the councilman, Ms. Ryan advised of rearranging furniture in order to increase the space.  Mr. La Ronde noted the landscaping work completed by the Boy Scouts.  Ms. Ryan reported that the library is very well used during after-school hours from 3:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m.  Those children that insist on talking are asked to bring their parents, she remarked.  The library will implement new securities for both the building and the Veteran’s monument.  Ms. Ryan spoke of problems caused by middle school aged students; Mr. La Ronde suggested that the elimination of certain after-school programs had contributed to such.         

3.
Closeout and Change Order – National Water Main CCTV/Cleaning Sanitary Sewers – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod detailed the project explaining that this work needed to be completed before the roadway overlay.  He noted that the final payment would be $9,500.00 less than expected as traffic control was not required.  Some repair work remains and will need to be bid at approximately $20,000.00 to $30,000.00, he concluded.  
4.
Status of Various Capital Projects – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod reported on the various sewer projects including the map of the sanitary sewer system and the Northwood Apartments system.  Advising of thirteen different roadways under design, he noted specifically the Somerset Street Streetscape project.  Borough Hall projects include roof repairs and the interior design of the Council chambers.  The new Master Plan is currently under review by the Planning Board, he concluded.   Regarding the Council chambers, the Administrator explained that there would be attention to improved acoustics and updated recording equipment, including certain video capabilities that could lead to meetings being posted on the Borough website.  Mr. Righetti questioned the post-renovation capacity of the chambers.  Mr. Rodino interjected that it formerly allowed a hundred members of the public, and that post-renovation, seating capacity could be slightly reduced due to allowances required for ADA regulations.  Mr. Hollod concluded that in the event a planned meeting were expected to draw attendance beyond the limitations of the chambers, that the Council could always convene its meeting in the Community Center.
 5.
Proposed Traffic Ordinance – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod spoke of the uncontrolled intersections in town, specifically those with yield signs and no-stop intersections.  Advising of cumbersome State Department of Transportation (DOT) regulations in years past, the business administrator offered to report back if changes may be made without traffic engineering studies.  Mr. Phoenix interjected that he had enjoyed a recent conversation with a DOT representative, and it appeared that they would find no fault with Ordinance No. 13-03, which was placed before them for their clearance and/or approval.  The representative explained that since the ordinance dealt with purely local streets, that the State would have no jurisdiction.  He had gone on to explain that DOT’s rejection of the earlier commercial motor vehicle ordinance was due to the fact that a relatively new state statute had come into play that called for DOT regulation of that sort of parking.

OLD BUSINESS:  None.
REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:  None.    

Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Merrill and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 8:26 p.m.







Borough Clerk

Council President

05/13/13

